Anneslie 1920°s - 1950°s

Neighbor Arthur (Otts) Smith (pictured on the pony, on the steps and later in his backyard)
grew up in Anneslie. When he was born there were only about 10 houses built. Since that
time he has seen a lot of changes. Otts remembers an indoor swimming pool, drive-in and
riding stable at various times, located where Drumcastle is now, and the Anneslie Cab
Company. Mr. And Mrs. Smith live on Anneslie Road in the same house where Otts grew
up. Thanks to the Smiths for sharing their Anneslie memories!

This collage also features some photos courtesy of neighbor Tom Wynkoop of Dunkirk
Road. Several feature the Happy Days School, which was at 507 Dunkirk Road. There is
a photo of the owner, Mrs. Copper, who was married in her house in the 1920’s, and
several of the children enjoying the outdoors and riding in a donkey cart. Neighbor Jan
Ports attended the school and still lives on Dunkirk Road.




